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Sunday, February 12, 2023                         Sunday, May  21, 2023  

PARISHIONERS 

• New Members  

• Any status or address changes 

• To keep informed, register for Bulletin and Parish 
Notifications by email or visit St. John’s website 

Call or email the Parish Office 

WANT TO GET INVOLVED  

IN OUR PARISH? 

• If you are interested in becoming a Lector, 

Extraordinary Minister, Usher, Funeral Server, Choir, 

Spirit and Song Group and any other way.   

 

• If Interested in becoming a member on our Finance 

Committee or Parish Council Committee.  Please call 

the parish office for more information and to be put 

on the next ballot. 

 Call or email  the  Parish Office. 

So then the Lord Jesus, after he spoke to them, was taken up into 
heaven and took his seat at the right hand of God. 
                                       Mark  16:19 

Ascension of the Lord 
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In this weekend readings we celebrate the Ascension of 

Jesus. In the first reading we hear of Jesus ascending into 
the sky. The clouds cover Him, and the disciples stand and 
stare at the point of His disappearance. Where has Jesus 

the Messiah gone? And what are we to do until He 
returns? As to the first question, we can say without 
hesitation that His physical ascension does not tell us 

where he has gone; but the opening prayer does. “God our 
Father,” we pray, “may we follow him into the new 

creation.” By His physical ascension, Jesus expressed His 
passage beyond time and space, into eternity, to dwell with the Father and share 
His glory. What does Jesus’ departure mean to us? In a negative way, it means He 
will no longer be visibly present. His work on earth as mortal man is finished. But 
let us also see what it means positively. Jesus spoke of its meaning for us. At the 
Last Supper He said, “I tell you the truth, it is better for you that I go. For if I do 
not go, the Advocate will not come to you. But if I go, I will send Him to you.” 

Thus, the departure of Jesus is the necessary prelude to Pentecost. But what are 
we to do until He returns? Certainly, we are not to stand staring up to the sky, as 
the two men in white tell the disciples who witnessed the Ascension. We have 

work to do. After death, we will be raised up and ascend to the father. Until then 
we must live as a people destined for eternity. And if that is so, we need God’s 

new game plan for human life. Jesus expressed part of the game plan in today’s 
Gospel. Make disciples of all the nations, baptize them, and teach them the way 

of Christ. We, His body, are to complete His task. The work of Christians is to 
spread the Gospel. And we do this by living it out in our lives 
through social reform and charity. We become that beacon of 

Light that Christ calls us to be. We live out our lives as followers 
of Jesus Christ.  
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Reconciliation (Confession) 
Wednesday 7:15am –7:45am, 7:00—7:30pm 

Friday 7:15am—7:45am  

Saturday 4:00pm—4:15pm 

Anointing of the Sick 
Please call the Parish Office if you need a Priest for Anointing of the Sick or Last 

Rites.  If a Sacramental Emergency call 419-778-9339. 

Eucharistic Adoration 
Wednesday 6:30pm—7:30pm        1st Saturday 5:30pm -  8:00am 
1st Friday 1:00pm—4:00pm with Benediction 

Holy Orders and Religious Life 
Contact the vocation office at the Toledo Diocese at 419-244-6711 or  
e-mail psmith@toledodiocese.org or contact the vocation office at the Missionaries 
of the Precious Blood 937-228-9263 or e-mail vocation@cpps-preciousblood.org. 

SACRAMENTS 
Baptism 
Instruction is necessary when this is your first child.  To arrange a 

baptism or register for the parental baptism class, please contact the 

Parish Office.  

 

PARENTAL BAPTISM CLASS (by Deacon Don)  Parish Center  
   Room 15   9:00am –10:30am    
  Upcoming classes:  September 10, 2023 

Marriage 
Please contact the Parish Office six months in advance to start 

planning your wedding.  A marriage preparation class is required. 

 

MARRIAGE PREPARATION CLASS 1-DAY CLASS  

organized by Dr. Craig and Wendy Imm in the Parish Center Cafeteria 
Sunday, November 5, 2023 at 8:00am   

  ~WEEKLY MASS SCHEDULE~  
Since school is out for summer break, weekday Masses we 

will be 8:00am until school is back in session in August. 

MONDAY, MAY 22 St. Rita of Cascia 

7:35am Rosary 

8:00am Communion Service-Don Inkrott 

6:00pm Prayer Service for 8th grade graduates 

TUESDAY, MAY 23, All School Mass, Last Day of School 

7:35am Rosary 

8:00am L/D Gila & Marcella Morman Family—Notice Mass Time Change 

WEDNESDAY, MAY 24 

7:15-7:45am Confessions 

7:35am Rosary  

8:00am Pat Hovest (CLC) 

6:30-7:30pm Adoration 

7:00pm-7:30pm Confessions 

THURSDAY, MAY 25 St. Bede the Venerable, Priest and Doctor of the 

Church, St. Gregory VII, St. Mary Magdalene di’ Pazzi 

7:35am Rosary 

8:00am Juanita Westrick - Notice Mass Time Change 

FRIDAY, MAY 26 St. Philip Neri 

7:15am-7:45am Confession 

7:35am Rosary 

8:00am Rosella Karhoff 

12:00pm Rosary  

SATURDAY, MAY 27 St. Augustine of Canterbury 

7:35am Rosary 

8:00am For the Poor Souls 

8:30am Confessions 

4:00pm Confessions 

4:30pm  Mass in Thanksgiving of Gary & Kathy Moening 50th Wedding 

              Anniversary, L/D William Best Family,  

              L/D Louis and Rita Schmitz Family, 

              Charlie(AN), Nellie, Richard, John, Bob & Rita Maag,  

              Edna M. Ellerbrock 

5:30pm  Baptism - Fr. Matt 

SUNDAY, MAY 28  Penecost Sunday 

7:35am  Rosary 

8:00am  Denny Horstman 

10:30am Deb Kuhlman, Nick Schroeder, Samantha Nienberg 

WEEKDAY SERVERS 

Mon 8:00am No Mass 

Tues 8:00am Students 

Wed 8:00am Ty Wrasman, Lauren Weis, Lyla Walker 
Thur 8:00am Ella Vorst, Breyson Trombley, Ella Siefker 
Fri 8:00am Cameron Tobe, Aria Tobe, Maddox Stechschulte 
Sat 8:00am AJ Siefker, Carly Siefker, Drew Schroeder 
LAST DAY OF SCHOOL is Tuesday, May 23, 2023.  
The Adult Extraordinary Ministers and Lectors schedule for  
weekday Masses will cover the 8:00am Masses until school begins 
in the Fall.  

 

Next Sunday, May  28  

SUNDAY SERVERS  
Sat 4:30pm Ethan Weis, Sam Warnecke, Brandon Warnecke 

Sun 8:00am Grace Kahle, Justin Kahle, Anthony Kahle 

Sun 10:30am Carter Vorst, Grant Leopold, Dylan Siefker 
ATTENTION: New Weekday(next year 6th-8th graders) and Weekend 
Mass(next year 9th – 12th graders) servers schedules have been sent 
out if you didn’t receive your Server schedule please check your e-mails 
or our parish website under Ministry Schedules. Thank you very much!  

    EUCHARISTIC MINISTERS LECTORS   
Sat 4:30pm Mike Karhoff Mike Karhoff 

  Mary Rose Ellerbrock Mary Rose Ellerbrock 
Sun 8:00am Deb Schroeder Connie Cassidy 

    Deb Burwell Sharon Meyer 
Sun 10:30am Rose Warnecke Tim Hansen 

    Gene Warnecke Jeanne Schram 

SUNDAY GIFT BEARERS  
Sat 4:30pm Fred & Pat Bockrath 

Sun 8:00am Rodney & Jenny Warnecke 
Sun 10:30am Al & Lisa Hueve 
MAY USHERS 
Sat 4:30pm Don & Ginnie Riepenhoff 
Sun 8:00am Tom Morman, Tony Maag 
Sun 10:30am Louis & Mary Ellen Halker 
COUNTERS FOR SUNDAY: 7 
ATTENTION: New Counters schedules have been sent out if you didn’t receive your Counter 
schedule please check your e-mails or our parish website under Ministry Schedules. Thank you 
very much!  

ROSARY NEXT SUNDAY: Ginny Schroeder & Karen Parker 
MAY FUNERAL ROSARY LEADERS:  Deb & Joe Schroeder,  
Michelle Horstman, Alice Diemer, Mary Rose Ellerbrock,  
Jerry & Rachel Recker 



 STEWARDSHIP  May 14, 2023 

Offering  

Loose $  1,185.00 

Adult Envelope $ 8,450.35 

Children $   180.00 

Maintenance $ 2,315.00  

Catholic Home Mission $       5.00 

Online Giving $  2,290.00 

Easter $     100.00 

Catholic Communications $      25.00 

Total Collection $ 14,550.35 
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Thank you to all of you who have been continuing to make your Weekly/

monthly contributions to your St. John’s parish family and for sharing your 

treasure, time, & talent with your St. John’s parish family!  

Give Online Today! 
Visit our website to get the E-Giving Form to fill out and return to 

the Parish Office.  It is located in the left  side above the Menu 

options.   www.stjohnglandorf.org 

Heartbeat needs size 2 and size 4 Pampers or Huggies, bath towels for 
babies, girls size 3T summer clothes, boys size 6/9m summer clothes, 
nursing/breast pads, Baby wash  
Ottawa Food Pantry needs the following items crackers (any type), 
Peanut Butter, Boxed Potatoes, Salad dressings, boxed dinners, Box 
Pancake mix, canned potatoes, mayonnaise, can pasta, cream corn, dry 
beans, noodles, fresh style green beans, snacks (chips, nuts, cookies), 
toilet paper 

2023 DIOCESAN ANNUAL 

CATHOLIC APPEAL 
This Is The Day! Through our contributions, we can assure the 
continued existence of many important programs that help tens of 
thousands in our diocese each year, including supporting the 

education of our seminarians, caring for the sick and needy, and providing faith 
formation for our youth. We ask you once again for your help. Please respond 
generously. For more information, visit acatoledo.org. Thank you!    

Our goal  this year is $46,479.00.    
We currently pledged $35,642.54  76.69% of goal . 

Pray For Those Who Have Gone Before Us   
Lori Ann Verhoff 5/17/80 
Loretta M Gerdeman 5/17/08 
Albert L Kleman 5/18/82 
Robert M Burwell 5/18/98 
Dana Vorst 5/18/22 
Lena L Fischer 5/22/99 
Charles H Schmitz 5/22/00 
 

Marie M Duling 5/22/01 
Charles P Kiene 5/22/13 
Francis C Tobe 5/22/21 
Martha M Wallace 5/23/89 
Karen S Rieman 5/23/05 
William B Best 5/23/16 

OUR FAITHFUL DEPARTED 
Please remember in your Masses and prayers the soul of  our 

faithful departed .  Our sincere sympathy is extended to their 

families, relatives, friends & neighbors of …. 

NORMAN LIEBRECHT 

 

NEWLY BAPTIZED 
Oaklee August, son of Wyatt & Madison Karhoff  

Lowen Joleen, daughter of Logan & Emily Koch 

 

GOD BLESS OUR NEWLY WEDDED AND NEW 

PARISHIONERS 

Mr. & Mrs.  Riley and Taylor Karhoff 

WEDDING BANN 
BANN I– Madison Duling of this parish, daughter of Nicholas 

and Gayle Duling & Andrew Schroeder of St. Peter and Paul, 

son of Joseph and Kimberly Schroeder 

 
WELCOME TO OUR PARISH FAMILY 

Michelle & Leon Furest 

A NOTE  ABOUT PREVIOUS RELIGIOUS AT ST. JOHN’S 

 Brother Jerry Schulte has been moved to the Meadows in Kalida. 

2023 GRAND-orf Club   

May  winners are: Gene and Rose Warnecke and 

Craig Imm  CONGRATULATIONS! The next 

drawing will be June 11th in cafeteria by Mary and Clete 

Birkemeier . There will be no coffee & donuts because there 

will be an Outreach Breakfast  on June 11th. 

PRAYER TO OUR LADY UNDOEER OF KNOTS 

Mary, Undoer of Knots, pray for me. Virgin Mary, Mother of fair 

love, Mother who never refuses to come to the aid of a child in 

need, Mother whose hands never cease to serve your beloved 

children because they are moved by the divine love and im-

mense mercy that exist in your heart, cast your compassionate eyes upon me and see 

the snarl of knots that exists in my life.  You know very well how desperate I am, my 

pain, and how I am bound by these knots. Mary, Mother to whom God entrusted the 

undoing of the knots in the lives of his children, I entrust into your hands the ribbon of my 

life. No one, not even the evil one himself, can take it away from your precious care. In 

your hands there is no knot that cannot be undone. Powerful Mother, by your grace and 

intercessory power with Your Son and My Liberator, Jesus, take into your hands today 

this knot. [Mention your request here] I beg you to undo it for the glory of God, once for 

all. You are my hope. O my Lady, you are the only consolation God gives me, the fortifi-

cation of my feeble strength, the enrichment of my destitution, and, with Christ, the free-

dom from my chains. Hear my plea. Keep me, guide me, protect me, o safe refuge!  
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Elementary and  Jr High School Corner 

 
 

         High School Corner 

 
2023-2024 CCD REGISTRATION 

Current 8th graders through current Juniors, you would have received the link to sign up for HS CCD which 
begins end of August.  Please sign up, so we can order materials.  Also, understand attendance at CCD is 
part of the expectations for participating in HS CYO. Any questions, please feel free to contact me.  
Thank you,  Ruth Gerding   567-204-1275 

5th—6th grade CYO VOLLEYBALL 
Girls going into 5th or 6th grade, and want to play CYO Volleyball please complete the form https://forms.gle/
b4GaAAdum1rpvpMq7 by June 1st.  For more information see the form or contact Lindsay Duling 419-615-2510.   

 
6th Grade Students brought home a sign up slip for service days to help their St. John's Parish!  This is an annual event students enjoy each 

year as they get to be together and help prepare the Parish Center and Church for their next school year learning about the Lord!  Parents are needed 
to help supervise a small group of students those days as well.  Send in your sign up sheet by May 22nd.  Service Dates this year are Tuesday, August 

1st and Wednesday, August 2nd.  You may also sign up by calling Mindy Recker at 419-538-6897.  

7th and 8th Grade Students brought home a sign up slip for an opportunity to  serve the retired Precious Blood Missionaries at the St. 

Charles Center in Carthagena on Monday, June 19th.  Our last trip there we cleaned inside the grounds.  This time we hope to be beautifying the 
outside.  We will need parent drivers to accompany us on this day as well.  Students (and parents) all enjoyed their time there!  Don't miss out!  Sign up 

slips need to be returned by Monday, May 22nd.  For further details, see the sign up slip or call Mindy Recker at 419-538-6897.  

8th Grade Graduation Prayer Service – 6:00pm on Monday, May 22, 2023.  Students will need to arrive by 
5:45pm .All are welcome!  Congratulations to the 8th Grade Class! 

SUMMER HELP WANTED 

St.  John’s is looking to hire two Junior High or High School students to help with 

summer projects around the parish in June and July.   Working hours will be 

7:00am to noon.  There could be some flexibility with the working hours each day.  

Please call the office if you are interested or have any questions. 

For Exceeding our  Food Drive Goal this year!  Thank you for all who donated ! 

Reward Day 

Learn to pray the rosary, 
 the prayer that can 
change the world. 
Get spiritually healthy with  
penance and reparation. 
Let Mary guide you to 
lasting happiness. 

https://forms.gle/b4GaAAdum1rpvpMq7
https://forms.gle/b4GaAAdum1rpvpMq7
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BIBLE STUDY 
Coming this fall to our parish! A monthly bible study for all women of the parish 
ages 12-100. It is called Beloved- Opening Your heart by Lisa 
Brenninkmeyer of Walking with Purpose.  This series of bible studies 
are   des igned  to  he lp  you  to  en coun te r  Ch r i s t  pe r sona l l y  
t h rough  the  pages  o f  the  B ib le .  
God’s love for us is relentless and He calls us to a life of purpose. As we lean into Him, we’ll 

learn that nothing in our lives is wasted. When we discover who we are in Christ, it makes all 

the difference in the world.  More information to come! Contact Stacey & Sophia Bennett 567-

376-0125 for more information. 

Summer Soulcore Session Beginning June 3rd : Join Chris 

Schroeder for a summer session to nourish body, mind & soul 

with a prayer experience that combines the prayers of the 

rosary with core strengthening, stretching and functional 

movement.  

No fitness level, age or experience required. All are welcome!  

Registration required! 

Call Chris at #419-230-2953 to sign-up and for additional 

information 

(NOTE: there is a location change from previous sessions.) 

THE GLANDORF COMMUNITY GARAGE 

SALE 
For those of you that want to have a garage sale this year but can't 

have it at your home, St. John's Outreach group is renting out spaces in 

the parish gym this year again. The Glandorf garage sales will be on 

May 31st and June 1st. We will rent out booths with 3 tables for $25.00 

or more if you want. We will also have a concession stand to sell 

sandwiches and snacks. All proceeds will go to the Helping Hands of 

St. Louis homeless shelter in our diocese. We will also have our own 

booth to sell items so if you have anything to donate, all will be 

appreciated. If interested call Deacon Don at 419-615-0892  

Eucharist Adoration 
   First Saturday, June 3rd and 4th 

After 4:30pm Mass  until 8:00am on 
Sunday morning 

Sign-up sheet is available on the radiator 

back in church or sign up on line using the 

following link  https://www.signupgenius.com/

go/8050F4EAAAB2BA7F85-adoration16  or use the QR code 

We would like at least two people signed up for each hour. If you 

can’t make it to church to sign in, please call Katie Verhoff   480-

236-7305.  

ATTENTION ALL VBS  volunteers 
and Employees  

All employees and those volunteers who work with 
children need to take an online or live workshop, 
online background check Selection.com and sign 

the Standards form every 5 years. Please check your Virtus 
Accounts and e-mails periodically. Virtus will be sending you very 
important e-mails with updates that you need to complete to be 
compliant with the Diocese of Toledo and the Dallas Charter. 
Please read and sign and do the requirements. Thank you!  

THE MEN’S SOCIETY  

FATHER/SON BREAKFAST 

will be held Sunday, July 16th in the old 

Glandorf gym between 8:00am and 

10:30am masses. There will be a guest speaker, prizes, and 

food provided.  

We welcome all parish men to join us. 

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/8050F4EAAAB2BA7F85-adoration16
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/8050F4EAAAB2BA7F85-adoration16
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Y.E.S.—Youth Elect Service Project Donations needed  

The 2023 Y.E.S. project is hosted by St. Joseph’s in Fort Jennings June 1-3 and 

involves high school youth and adults helping those in need with painting, 

cleaning, and landscaping, or many other tasks that are just too difficult for our 

area residents to do. The ultimate goal is to spread the love of Christ and His 

message of Hope to those who need it most. Most of our work consists of helping 

private homeowners without family members nearby or unable to maintain or 

improve their homes. Worksites are all over the county and supplies are needed to 

help. All work done is at no cost to those being helped. The youth and adults are 

asked to contribute a fee to cover the cost of a t-shirt, food and supplies. We are 

asking residents, businesses and organizations to contribute as you can. If you 

would like to make a donation of supplies, we can always use cleaning supplies, 

small tools, water, soda or snacks. A monetary donation is appreciated as well to 

help curve the cost of mulch or larger supplies. Please contact Michelle Horstman 

419-538-6928 or e-mail at admin@glandorfstjohns.com. Checks may be payable to 

St. Joseph’s Catholic Church - Y.E.S. and sent to PO Box 68, Ft. Jennings, OH 45844. 

Thank you for your support of our youth groups and this project that teaches 

being of service to others long term benefits for our parish communities! The 

rewards are eternal!  

Y.E.S.—Youth Elect Service Project—June 1-3  

The 2023 Y.E.S. project will be held at Fort Jennings High School this year 

beginning Thursday, June 1 at 5:30 p.m. Students grade 8 through graduating 

seniors are encouraged to join us for this weekend service retreat. This will give 

you opportunities to make new friends from throughout the St. George Deanery 

and have some great fun, grow in faith and be the hands and feet of Christ in your 

community! This 3-day rewarding experience will close with 5:00 p.m. Mass on 

Saturday, June 3 at St; Joseph’s Catholic Church. Registration forms are available by 

contacting Michelle Horstman or located in the vestibules in the back of church, 

and are due by May 20! Bring your friends because the opportunities are endless 

and the reward is eternal!  

Y.E.S. Youth Elect Service Project Team Leaders Needed  

Do you like to spend time helping those in need? We’d love for you to join our 

adult team leaders for the Y.E.S. weekend June 1-3 starting at Fort Jennings High 

School and working throughout the St. George Deanery! Adult team leaders and 

assistant leaders need to be current college freshmen, up to retires! Registration 

forms are located in the vestibules in the back of church.  Nothing is more 

rewarding than sharing your time and faith with the Young Church of today! For 

questions or to sign up as a team leader please contact Michelle Horstman at 419-

538-6928. Please answer His call today because the opportunities are endless and 

the reward is eternal!  

 

At the , the Church will draw into a 

deeper intimacy with our Eucharistic Lord, allowing our eyes to be 

opened and our hearts to be set on fire with his love.  

 

The whole Congress will be an experience of prayer: a liturgical 

act offering the Catholic Church—those in attendance in 

Indianapolis as well as across the  country—to the Father, through 

the Son, and in the  

Holy Spirit. This reconsecration will result in a massive 

outpouring of grace and renewed missionary sending as 

participants are moved to share the Eucharistic love of the Lord 

“for the life of the world” (John 6:51). 

WHEN    July 17-21, 2024 
WHERE    Lucas Oil Stadium   INDIANAPOLIS, INDIANA 
WHO  80,000+ Catholics 
REGISTRATION NEEDS 
Hours: 8:30 am Eastern - 5:00 pm Eastern 
NECRegistration@eucharisticcongress.org 
(833) 895-6886 Ext. 1 

mailto:NECRegistration@eucharisticcongress.org?subject=Congress%20Registration%20Inquiry
tel:(833)895-6886


Mustard Seed Gift Shop normal business hours 
Tues, Thurs, & Fri 9:00am - 5:00pm;  

Wed 12:00pm to 8:00pm; 
Sat 8:00am - 1:00pm 

Phone number 419-538-7220  
www.mustardseedgiftshop.com 

Brenda Maag 419-235-3106   
 Julie Barlage 419-303-5366 

The mission of St. Catherine’s Embrace is to reach out 

to, assist and embrace all families in the St. George 

Deanery, regardless of faith affiliation, who have lost a 

child from  miscarriage, stillbirth, or infant death.   Please 

call the rectory 419-538-6928  
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Providing Education on the  
CREIGHTON MODEL  

FertilityCare™ System  
to Empower Women and Couples to  

UNDERSTAND, MAINTAIN, and  
APPRECIATE their Health and  

Fertility in a way that is cooperative with our Catholic faith. 
Contact Wendy Imm, BSN CFCP for more information at 

614-634-1043 or divinegracefertilitycare@gmail.com 

Parish Council Meeting Minutes 

March 23th, 2023 

New Members Discussion  

Finance Council is a 4-year term.  

Parish Council is a 3-year term.  

Both term lengths are based upon the Pastors discretion, and we are able 

to change those in our Parish. 

Update on Access Control 

       All wires have been pulled. Ashley and Joe have enquired about a 

change order and adding new hardware to entry #1 which is the 3 

front lobby doors. After a CYO game a coach locked the doors but did 

not hit the crash bar causing the doors to not close tight, in order to 

stop this from happening we will need to add the door jam in the 

center of the doors and have access control on them for locking pur-

poses otherwise it defeats the purpose of the project if we do not add access control to these doors. Still waiting on when 

they get supplies and scheduling it with us to install further. 

Update Ushers 

Bryan Kaufman is the lead usher and has it set up with Joe Schroeder and the Fire dept. that Ushers and Catechists can at-

tend CPR/First Aid/AED refresher class on April 5th 7pm at the City Building. Mindy and Tammy were telling the catechists 

and Brian is sending an email to the ushers if interested in attending. 

Volunteers training/meetings 

Fr. Matt had the idea of a Maintenance Grounds Committee, maybe a group of 5 who have background or work in mainte-

nance/construction etc. and they could meet quarterly and walk the grounds of our complex and the rental house property 

to inspect and project out what the needs may be of upcoming projects for the buildings and grounds. I suggest they go 

everywhere, including the church tower and see what Joe checks on up there as well as the basements for the boilers. 

-Council should be a part of the projection of what our goals are, or upcoming projects and helping solidify a priority list. I 

would suggest a council member or the President potentially be on the Maint./grounds Committee  

-How should the council oversee other groups in the Parish? I am open to changing things up a bit. In regard to the usher 

discussion we had, the council would have suggestion over that. There is no formal policy for those groups. 

Updates/New Business?   Vote Benning Scholarship Next mtg./ Appoint New members.  

-We need 1 Finance Council Member and 1 Parish Council member to have their feet washed on Holy Thursday during mass. Please 

let me know the 2 people so I can let Michelle know and she can contact them via email. So please let them know to expect an email 

from Michelle. 

-I suggest the April meeting be week of the 24th because Scholarship applications are due the week before and Michelle will need to 

get those prepared for the meeting. 

HOW TO CREATE AN ACCOUNT 

Go to FORMED.org .  Click Sign Up.  Chose sign up as 

a parishioner /organization  Find your parish, type in 

Glandorf Oh - Click on St. John 109 Main St. Glandorf 

when it pops up.  Fill out create a New 

Account.   Already have a FORMED account.  

Visit FORMED.org .  Click Sign In - upper right corner 

Have questions?  Call 419-890-3724      

http://www.mustardseedgiftshop.com
http://FORMED.org
http://formed.org/

